
 

Page | 1  
 

WATER MAIN REPLACEMENT 
CONTECH IN PARTNERSHIP WITH THE TOWN OF KINDERSLEY 

NOTICE TO LOCAL AREA RESIDENTS 
First St. East, Fouth Ave. East Lane, Fi�h Ave. East Lane & Sixth Ave. East Lane, Seventh Ave West Lane  

 
Beginning April 29th,2024, our water main replacement crews will begin the installa�on of a temporary water line and 

connec�ng residen�al services down Third, Fourth, Fi�h Ave East and Sixth Ave West. The water main running down all four 
lanes will then be replaced with the house services reconnected to the new main. A new water main will also be installed 

down First St. East from Sixth Ave. (See Map on back for exact loca�ons) 

This project may take approximately twenty-two (22) weeks to complete. 

Construc�on noise and temporary traffic delays can be expected during this �me.  Road closures will occur at watermain �e 
in loca�ons along Second St. East between Third & Fi�h Ave. East, as well as First St. East between Fourth & Sixth Ave. East. 

Forth & Fi�h Ave. East Lanes will be closed while crews are working. 

Please be aware of road cuts where you could experience uneven pavement. 

Residen�al water will be supplied by a temporary overland water line during construc�on. Temporary overland water line 
will be run in front of proper�es. Ramps will be placed over walkways, please use cau�on when walking or driving over this 

water line.  Our crews onsite will need access to connect your home or business to the temporary water service. 

Residen�al water services from the curb stops to the watermain will be replaced. If any outdated lead services are 
encountered, the homeowner will be no�fied. Any addi�onal water service replacement from the curb stops into the 
homeowner’s property, will only be evaluated upon homeowner request and all subsequent costs associated with the 

service line replacement will be the responsibility of the homeowner as directed by the Town of Kindersley. 

Crews will be entering yards to inspect outdoor taps & hookups. Crews will require access to residen�al proper�es and 
buildings to shut down water supply to mains. Residents will be no�fied in advance of all scheduled water shutdowns, but 

temporary shutdowns may occur without warning. 

Con-Tech General Contractors will endeavour to minimize any inconvenience however;  
Residents & business owners are responsible for their own due diligence in rela�on to the water shut down. 

 
During this �me, a Precau�onary Water Advisory will be issued, and tests will be conducted to ensure water safety. The 

advisory will provide instruc�ons such as boiling water for drinking purposes for at least one minute at a rolling boil. 

 

  
While this work is being completed, surrounding soil or 

other contaminants could enter the system. 
 

Consuming unsafe water could affect your health, we 
advise you to boil your water first. 
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Map of Affected Properties. Properties in the BLUE areas will have intermittent water disruptions, Properties in 
the RED areas will be attached to a above ground temporary water line. 

Thank you for your pa�ence and understanding during this upgrade. 
Ques�ons? Please call the Town of Kindersley (306) 463-2675 

 
Con-Tech Contacts: 

Derek Leslie (Con-Tech Site Manager)                                      Garret Bullee (Con-Tech Project Manager)  
                 (306)-260-5643                                                                              (306) 290-6793 


